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The Embroiderers’ Guild of America, Inc. 

Summer is fast approaching.  We are sure of this because “River Stitch” 
at Marywood is over, and what a success it was.  Thanks to Jeannette, 
Barbara and their very efficient crew.  The beds were comfortable, the 
food was very good and the fellowship was unbeatable, I understand that 
the shopping was not bad either and everyone was stitching, so we were 
happy!  Now does someone want to sponsor our stitching retreat in 2010?  
If you or your chapter is interested speak to me or to Harriet,  It is sooner 
than you think. 

Next year we will have a Region Needlework Show.  I hope you are all 
making plans to enter your work.  Peggy Beebe is the chairman and she 
will have more to say about this at the meeting. 

Your presidents have been getting mail from HQ; Anita is really trying to 
help us with recruiting.  I believe you are seeing a big improvement in 
membership also.   

You should all have received your paperwork for voting for national  
officers.  Please read the instructions carefully and fill out your forms and 
mail them so that your vote can be counted, 

I hope to see you all in Altamont Springs later this month.  Remember, I 
will have tickets ($10.00 each) for a free trip to the National Seminar 
2008, EGA’s 50th year, in Louisville.  They cannot be mailed so send a 
friend if you cannot come, you do not have to be present to win and 
someone is going to, it may as well be you. 

If anyone has a teachers contract in a manual or any where else, please 
throw it out!  There is a new contract for teachers on the web, at ega.org, 
under forms.  This is the only one to be used.  I will send it to you if you 
can not get it any other way.  Thank you. 

Stitch a wonderful summer project.   … Malvina 
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Cash Balance (March 1, 2007) $60,824.18  
 
Receipts:  
Dues $843.00 
Interest  $619.03 
Region Meetings (Deposit refund) $200.00 
Retreat 2007 $1,925.00  
Subtotal: $3,587.03  
  
Disbursements:  
Retreat 2007 $1,111.07 
     Scholarship $155.00 
Newsletter $49.75 
Administration $62.00 
Officer’s Travel $884.80 
Bank Fees $9.00  
Subtotal $2,271.62  
  
Cash Balance (May 31, 2007) $62,139.59  

Treasurer’s Report  
 (as of May 31, 2007 )  -  Pam Burke 

We have all had a very busy summer and I want to thank Central Florida 
for hosting the Region Meeting in Altamonte Springs, FL.  It is always 
nice to get together and to visit with friends from across the region.  

Our next meeting will be September 28 and 29, 2007 . It will be held at 
the Quality Inn and Suites in New Port Richey, FL.  Rooms are 
$74.00 (Parkside) and $84.00 (Poolview) and reservations must be 
made by September 14, 2007. The phone number for reservations is 
727-847-9005;  make sure you tell them that you are with Sun Region 
EGA.  

The luncheon will be upstairs in the Pasco Room Saturday, September 
28 and will begin at 11:30 am. The cost of the luncheon is 
$15.00.  Reservations must be made by September 20th.  Please send 
your check and the clip and mail found in this newsletter for your reser-
vation to me and also indicate if you need a roommate.  Please indicate 
if you will be participating in the special activity that Gulfview is planning 
on Saturday night.  They need to know how many to plan for.          

Our meeting will begin after the luncheon in the Tarpon room which is 
directly across the hall from our luncheon. 

I am looking forward to seeing everyone.  Until then may your needles 
never rust and your threads never knot.  

ARD’s Report  
      -  Harriet Davis 
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VP Betsy Goker at the 25th annjiversary party 
leading "A walk down memory lane" discussion in 
front of the past president's display 

Malvina White, Harriet Davis, Peggy Beebe  
chatting with chapter founder Jonalene Gutwein 

former Chapter Presidents:  Harriet White, Norma Tetrault, Nobbie 
Patton, Terry Heim, Doreen Snyder, Ritva Bowman, Jonalene Gutwein 
[founding president], Barbara Gill, and Carol Tsoukalas [current]. 

Blue ribbon and grand champion winners from the Pasco County 
Fair.  (Front row)  Jenna McClooney  (Back row, L to R)  Ruby 
Busser, Judy DeMeglio, Barbra Whetstone, Betty Brandt, Donna 
Christie, Joyce Focht. 

CALENDAR 
 

Meetings/Events 
 

June 23-24    Sun Region meeting  Holiday Inn - Altamonte Springs 
 
Sept 2-7    National Seminar  Chicago, IL 
 
Sept 9   next Sun News deadline    (Sept/Oct/Nov issue) 
 
Sept 28-29  Sun Region meeting  Quality Inn & Suites - New Port Richey 

Indian River Chapter’s 30th Anniversary Tea 
May 22, 2007  Melbourne, FL 
(photos by Adrienne Meyer) 

Photos from Gulfview Chapter 

Mark your calendars!!! 
 

2008 Sun Region Exhibit ***  
September 11 - October 17, 2008 

Leesburg Center for the Arts 

 

*** chairmen Peggy Beebe and Harriet Davis  
request your cooperation  

in the formation of committees to mount this event  
(and to name it! - put on your thinking caps) 
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2007 RETREAT - River Stitch - Barbara Harrison and Jeanette Rees 

River Stitch was held May 4 - 6 at Marywood Center.  There were 114 people registered which filled all the 
rooms.  At the last minute, four people were unable to attend due to health reasons which meant we actually had 
110 people in attendance.  Thirty-nine people came a day early (Thursday) and two people stayed over Sunday 
night.  Twelve of the seventeen chapters in the Region were represented.  Another chapter had two of its mem-
bers registered but they were unable to attend at the last minute. 
 
The planned activities were well received.  The activities included a commemorative piece by Jeanette Rees; 
Show and Tell; demonstrations by Malvina White (bobbin lace), Jeanette Rees (canvas painting), and Diane At-
kins (using Tyvek in needlework); bookstore; scavenger hunt; and drawings for door prizes. Attendees had time 
to stitch, wander Marywood’s grounds or check out area needlework, quilt or bead shops. 
 
Each attendee received a free pattern from Rosewood Manor and a fabric packet from Zweigart and a com-
memorative pin.  Door prizes included several packs of new metallic colors from Kreinik, and a one-year maga-
zine subscription from both Just CrossStitch and Needlepoint Now.  
  
The winner of the drawing for registration fees to be paid for the 2009 Seminar was Chris Kampmeyer.  The al-
ternate was Kathleen Singleton. 
 
The final report on the retreat is waiting for the bill from Marywood to arrive.  When the bill has been paid, the 
report will be completed and submitted to the Region Director. 
 
The response to the retreat has been very positive.  Some attendees want to come and just stitch; some want 
formal classes; some want a combination.  Many liked the idea of the bookstore and the demonstrations. Our 
conclusion is that no matter what is offered, everyone wants to have another retreat in the very near future. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Committee Reports 
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2009 SEMINAR - Barbara Gill 
The Indian River Chapter’s Seminar 2009 Steering Committee has been approved by Sun Region and is pleased 
to present the following information: 
 

Date:  May 3–7, 2009, Monday to Thursday 
Carnival Ship:  Sensation 
From: Port Canaveral to Bahama Islands 

 Prices will be available by the fall SR meeting.   
 
Information has been sent to EGA for the Calendar and should appear in the next issue.  Adrienne Meyer,  
Faculty Coordinator, will begin contacting teachers and placing an ad in Apprize.  The Chapter is holding a 
“name the seminar” contest and will soon chose the name.   
 
We would ask each chapter rep to inform their members of the Seminar/Cruise date and to remind them that 
passports will be necessary. 
 
 

BYLAWS - Doreen Snyder 
Activity since February 2007: 
 

Review of SR Representative Notebook - Reviewed recommended changes from Malvina White, and 
published 55 sets of changed pages, 3-hole punched, for distribution to officers, board members and 
chapter presidents at the June region meeting. 
 
Review of Sun Region Bylaws - I submitted the revised region bylaws for approval by EGA. The bylaws 
were rejected because they were not prepared according to the “sample” format on the national website. 
This format and several paragraphs are mandatory.  I have revised the bylaws in accordance with the 
“sample” document on the website, and re-submitted them to the EGA committee. 

 
 

EDUCATION/LIBRARY - Diane Atkins 

It's time to revamp our library. Out with the old, in with the new (budget permitting, of course). Beginning with the 
September meeting, I will be hauling (!) to our meetings only those most frequently checked out items, leaving 
the others to languish at home. If anyone wants one of those, I'll mail it to them.  
 
So this means you have to opportunity to request your favorites of the current selections and also make sugges-
tions for new books, videos, etc. Please let me know what you would like to have available - either specific items 
or more general categories - that would help your chapters prepare programs and educational events.  
 
To further build up our new contents, please consider submitting programs or short workshop materials that your 
chapter enjoyed. Include your contact information and give permission for reproduction, so we can all share our 
ideas and have a greater variety of programs. We have an old binder with some programs that chapters have 
used. However it's ancient - yellowed pages, etc. That doesn't mean the material isn't worthwhile; just that it has-
n't survived in good condition. But I know that several chapters have programs that other members would enjoy. 
I'll be contributing a few from Chain Stitchers. Please bring the materials to the region meetings or forward them 
to me by email or snail mail.  
 
Just a reminder that GCCs are available to you individually, either online or through Needle Arts. Currently of-
fered are: Luck of the Irish - Golden Shamrock by Michele Roberts and Color Play by Peggy Wright, both through 
June; Sampling Needlepoint - Algerian Eye to cZar by Wanda Linsley and Tiramisu by Dakota Rogers; and Fan-
tasy Remembered by Luan Callery in June's NeedleArts. The last is a must-do for me.  
 

(Continued on page 6) 
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Another new Petite Project has been released - Square Stitch Beaded Halloween Bracelet by Bonnie Marshall. 
Every chapter should have received a copy in the recent President's mailing, but is also available for checkout 
from our library. 
 
Our band sampler, has three bands to date. I've heard from several chapters that they have designed their 
bands. It sounds like it will be spectacular and a real sampling of different aspects of Florida. We hoped this 
could be completed in 2007, but life has interfered for some people causing a bit of a delay. We'll keep working 
on the sampler; perhaps it will be all the better for the anticipation - like finally getting to dessert after a health-
food dinner.  
 

MEMBERSHIP - Norma Tetrault 

What are your membership concerns?  Let me hear from you.  My email address is ntetrault@bellsouth.net.   
What is your chapter doing to attract new members?  What about stitch-ins around the community?  Indian River 
Chapter had a stitch-in day at Michael’s in West Melbourne and another at Knit & Stitch in Cocoa Village. They 
are planning several others for the remainder of the year.  Members signed up for a 2-hour block of time, so all 
day long there were 3 or 4 members stitching and displaying some of their completed projects.  They spoke to 
interested customers and invited them to attend a meeting as a guest. 
 
We have a file of all chapter members and the members-at large.  I would still appreciate receiving a copy of 
each chapter’s quarterly report that is sent to national of renewals, deletions and new members.  It will insure the 
database being current and accurate.  We don’t want anyone to miss out on receiving her cruise brochure. 
 
 

NOMINATING - Winnie Davies, Chair  (Barbara Haberkorn and Barbara Harrison, members) 

We have been working diligently to have a complete slate of officers to present at the June meeting of Sun Re-
gion in Altamonte Springs.  
 

OUTREACH - Roberta Smith 

ChainStitchers has participated in the Greater Baton Rouge need for Habitat Samplers.  They responded to a 
request from the EGA discussion group. 
 
With the approach of summer, life slowed down for many of the guilds; please refer to the February report. 
 
One new project that two guilds in our region are doing is the “KISSING PILLOW”. There is an article in the  
NeedleArts, March, 2007, page 34. It was submitted by the Yellow Rose Chapter in Texas. There will be another 
article in the June NeedleArts.  This pillow is given to servicemen/women who will be leaving their families. They 
give the pillow that they have kissed to their children/loved ones as a symbol of their love or it can work the other 
way – the family kisses the pillow and sends it with the serviceman.  Indian River Chapter and Sand Hill Crane 
Chapter are both participating in this project.  Please contact me or the Yellow Rose Chapter, EGA, if you have 
an interest in this project.   
 

WAYS & MEANS - Pam Doffek 
I’m delaying the full report of the three program suggestions until the September meeting. 
 
Several members have sent me ideas about the needlework project carrier, but I can still ponder a few more.  I’m 
shopping around for deals on embroidery for the beach towels.  I’ll compare prices and service with some Talla-
hassee vendors and also some online sources.  The rolling tote liners are not available separate from the col-
lapsible handled plastic box.  If anyone has a source (other than Fiskars) that sells them separately, please email 
me. 
 
The supply of old pins and ornaments from past regional and national seminars have been excessed.  An individ-
ual gave me a good price for the entire stock and the money has been deposited in the region coffers.  The only 
pins still in stock are our great Sun Region pins. 
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BISCAYNE    Pat Carrington 

Biscayne Chapter did all it said it was going to do in the last region news. We educated, we outreached and we 
stitched. We celebrated our 32nd birthday. We had our annual fund raiser. We had fun and we were busy (like 
Forest Gump -- "that all I've got to say about that!!") 
 
Two members attended the retreat at Marywood.  It was an enjoyable quiet weekend stitching, visiting with 
friends and meeting new members of the Sun Region.  We would do it again! Cheers to Barbara Harrison and 
her committee for a fine job well done. 
 
Andrea Ellis has our band sampler design charted and ready.  As soon as Diane gives us a date, we are ready to 
stitch. 
 
Plans with Marnie Ritter are being finalized.  We have a few spaces available for Sun Region members.  If inter-
ested, contact Marge Holmes or Karan Quintero for details. 
 
Our bylaws are due for review this year and that seems to be our summer project, along with stitching of course. 
 

CANOPY OAKS   Pam Doffek 

We are well into our first year as a new chapter and we’re off to a great start.  We’ve had a few more positions 
change around but we hope to be stable by the end of the summer.   Our last meeting before a break for the 
summer was a lovely luncheon at a local French restaurant, Chez Pierre.  At least half the membership was 
there and we had a leisurely lunch and are taking the summer off until August. 
 
But, we aren’t sitting on our laurels.  Our first GCC is nearing completion and we’ve been having monthly stitch-
ins to help each other with our Crewel embroidery.  These will continue thru July. 
 
The board is meeting in mid-July for strategic planning.  We started this last year as a way to keep our business 
current, have the board meet for the summer and plan our programs both monthly and educational for the com-
ing year.  And besides it gives us a chance to meet in Thomasville and see what member Sandi Bridwell has 
been doing to renovate her historic home! 
 
Several local organizations have expressed an interest in having our members speak or to participate in histori-
cal reenactments or heritage days.  We aren’t participating as a group yet, but several members have taken indi-
vidual interest.  Next year should be very fruitful. 
 
Most exciting since February was our chapter exhibit at the Leon County/Leroy Collins Library system main li-
brary.  Three display cases on the main floor are available to groups to promote their activities.  Canopy Oaks 
had over 20 pieces representing a wide variety of embroidery techniques for the month long display.  It was so 
successful and so well attended, we plan to do it again in the fall. 
 

CENTRAL FLORIDA  Carol Raley 

Recent programs for our chapter include viewing the Gee’s Bend Quilts at the Orlando Museum of Art in March, 
and “Show Me the List,” by program chair Kathy Singleton in April.  Prizes were awarded to those with the long-
est list of types of stitches, threads, etc.  Kathy made us really think outside our usual stitching box.  Next at our 
May meeting Kathy unveiled a two year program featuring Victorian needlework.  This “voyage” will take us 
through many topics and teachers lined up for the next two years include Elizabeth Kurella with a Normandy lace 
purse project, Susan Greening Davis on the art of needlework and Louise Henderson from Cherished Stitches 
with a special stitched box with seafaring theme.  Deanna Powell will also be having a lesson on patchwork with 

Chapter Reports 
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a lovely project.  A GCC project, M’Lady’s Tea Cloth, was voted on and we will begin that in fall of 2007.   Our 
voyage started at the May meeting with a program on perforated paper, an early Victorian needleart, and our pro-
ject was designing and making a perforated paper bookmark.  Some of our programs will be open to members in 
other EGA chapters. 
 
Outreach projects continue with samplers for Habitat for Humanity and collecting baby items for the BETA Cen-
ter.  We had a “baby shower” at our May meeting and members brought in donations of baby clothes, toys and 
other necessities.  We also exhibited and had a booth at the Central Florida Fair in April. 
 
The RiverStitch Retreat in Marywood was well attended by our chapter with 21 members attending, the most of 
any chapter.  We all enjoyed spending the weekend with friends and fellow stitchers and getting some of those 
unfinished projects finished! 
 
CFC is proud to announce that Kathy Singleton has been nominated to the position of Treasurer with national 
EGA.  We know she will be a tremendous asset to the board. 
 
Education for our chapter continues with the 4th Wednesday meetings at Herndon  Library.  Margaret Kinsey is 
continuing to teach sampler and embroidery stitches with many of the members working on samplers under her 
guidance.  Members also meet in Windermere on the 2nd and 3rd Wednesdays and several home-schooled chil-
dren have also been there to learn stitching. 
 
The Central Florida Chapter is looking forward to hosting the Sun Region Board Meeting to be held June 23-24 in 
Altamonte Springs. 
 

CHAIN STITCHERS  Lynn Abbey 

Summer is a quiet time for Chain Stitchers.  We meet informally from May through August.  It's a time to get 
things done and get them started, too...especially at our Christmas in July meetings when we start stitching orna-
ments for our holiday outreach activities and the ornament for our fourth annual ornament workshop will be un-
veiled. 
  
A good many of us attended River Stitch in May and came away hoping that it could become an annual event. 
  
We've earned our lazy, hazy summer.  Our March-through-April exhibit at the Lake County Historical Museum 
was a major investment of time and effort; it was also a major success.  We were delighted to see that so many 
of our friends from other Sun Region chapters were able to stop by.  Marge Hamelin won the Viewers' Choice 
award for "Song of Christmas," a Lavender and Lace design. 
  
Our pace will pick up again in September when we begin a year-long study of hardanger techniques.  We also 
hope to get group together to work on Dakota Rogers' "Mariposa" GCC. 
 

CORAL SPRINGS  Elizabeth Kaufmann 

Coral Springs Chapter members are finishing embroidered bookmarks which will be donated to children at St. 
Jude's Hospital in July. Bookmarks are a simple project, but we've enjoyed looking for patterns and stitching 
them. Knowing the bookmarks will help cheer up these children has made for a rewarding project. 
 
Our Stitch of the Month project, well received by members, has been a great success. We have been enjoying 
the hunt for interesting stitches. We are using doodle cloths and some will be making a notebook of stitches  
including a doodle cloth with an example of the stitch and some variations; other members are placing their 
stitches on a long, narrow piece of linen which can be rolled up. 
 
A project to introduce canvas work will be worked on over the summer along with finishing the Crewel Confi-
dence correspondence course. Members also continue stitching projects for our fund raising auction in October. 
Coral Springs Chapter wishes everyone a beautiful summer filled with many hours of stitching!  
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duCLAY    JoyceAnne Stevens 

This has so far been a year of “the best of times, the worst of times”.  We started off the first of the year with the 
news that we were losing our meeting room from the 1st of March thru the end of July. The library where we 
have met for so many years was closing its meeting room space from March thru May for remodeling.  Then 
June and July are always set aside for the library summer reading program. After contacting several other librar-
ies and some churches with no good luck we decided to convert our stitch-in at the Olde Greene Cupboard in 
Mandarin to our regular meeting.  This meant that we would not be meeting on 4th Tuesday evening but on a 
Saturday afternoon.  It also meant we would be meeting in a public place where the shop had issued an open 
invitation for others to come and stitch with us.  We tried it in March and it worked but not nearly as well as we 
had hoped. Our president made another attempt at finding a meeting place and we were able to have our April 
meeting at the Kirk Presbyterian church on the West side of Orange Park. It worked out very well and we have 
permission to use their room for our regular meetings thru the summer. We had dropped the special interest 
group meetings but now having a place for our regular meeting has allowed  us to go back to the Olde Greene 
Cupboard for the “stitch-in”.  We usually have several people drop in and stitch with us and are hoping to interest 
them in joining us as EGA members. What started off as bad news seems to have worked out. 
 
On a good note, our program on canvas work using the log cabin quilt pattern has been very popular.  2 previous 
members who had dropped their membership several years ago,  saw the project and  decided to rejoin. Most 
members are working on the project. Magda Mathis has prepared some great handouts. Everyone is having to 
find stitches and stitch patterns because all we have to start with is the general outline and suggestions for color 
layout. The proposed schedule was to work on the log cabin project every other month and on the off months the 
program chairman would present a small project such as one of the EGA Petite Projects. That also did not work 
out and at our April meeting members agreed that they did not want to start more projects but work on the one 
they had–the log cabin canvas work.  Magda will continue to present a program related to the canvas work every 
other month and on the off months we will stitch, share stitch ideas, and help each other with the project. We all 
feel that this will be much more productive and helpful. 
 

GULFVIEW   Barbara Renfroe 

Since our last report, Gulfview members have enjoyed some significant accomplishments, with March being a 
particularly busy month.  We celebrated our 25th anniversary with a delicious pot luck luncheon and a retrospec-
tive, complete with photographs, of our past presidents.  Our exhibit, “Creative Threads:  Continuing the Tradi-
tion,” at the Hudson Regional Library throughout the month, brimmed with 125 pieces in a wide variety of tech-
niques.  The exhibit also gave us the chance for three membership building informal stitch-ins at the library.  In 
April, our annual table sale proved as fun and profitable as ever, and members who entered pieces in the Pasco 
County Fair were able to show off their handiwork and the bounty of grand champion, reserve grand champion 
and blue ribbons the won for their efforts.  In May, Gulfview member Joanna Williams gave a wonderful presenta-
tion on “Stitching in Pioneer Times” based in part on journals kept by her forebears and Joyce Focht, another 
chapter member, taught a class in antique hemstitching.  Eight chapter members attended the Riverstitch retreat 
at Marywood and all report having a wonderful, relaxing weekend. 
 
In June, we will welcome the arrival of summer (but definitely NOT the arrival of hurricane season) with a potluck 
picnic, giving us another opportunity to practice our exceptional cooking and eating skills.  Members will also be 
able to participate in a Christmas Surprise Bag project to work on over the summer.  There will be a planning 
meeting for those working on our GCC, the Florentine Christmas Ornament, and the ABC Sampler will be intro-
duced. 
 
Although we traditionally suspend our business meetings in July and August, we have two stitch-ins scheduled 
each month and our Evening Stitchers and Country Place Stitchers will continue with their usual schedule.  At 
each meeting, members may catch up on their UFO’s, take advantage of a class in Tenerife embroidery or finish 
the biscorneaux project begun earlier this year. 
 
A beaded necklace project, “Mrs. Pumpkinhead,” will be offered at the September meeting. 
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We will expand our outreach efforts this year to include two new projects.  “Creation Station” is operated by the 
Pasco County School Board to serve as a resource for free recyclable supplies for schools and non-profit organi-
zations.  They collect a wide variety of materials including arts and crafts supplies, computer games and acces-
sories, fabric, books, magazines, thread, yarn, wallpaper and wrapping paper – the list goes on and on.  “Project 
Linus” provides warmth and comfort to children who are seriously ill, traumatized or otherwise in need by donat-
ing handmade, washable blankets.  Many of the blankets received by “Project Linus” in Southwest Florida go to 
agencies working with abused and neglected children.  Collections for both will take place at our October meet-
ing.  In addition, we continue to make and donate preemie caps to the Neonatal Center, granny squares for lap 
robes to Hernando-Pasco Hospice, diapers and toiletries to the Salvation Army’s Women’s Shelter and stitched 
wall hangings for Habitat for Humanity.  Several Gulfview members have responded to the recent request from 
the EGA chapter in Baton Rouge, LA, for help with Habitat samplers. 
 
As you can see, we ARE trying to keep busy.  We are certainly looking forward to welcoming you to the beautiful 
Florida Suncoast for the Region meeting in September and are planning a quick and easy project for Saturday 
evening that we think you’ll find fun and useful. 
 
 

INDIAN RIVER   Barbara Gill 

Twenty members attended River Stitch at Marywood and Christine Kampmeyer was the lucky winner of the 
drawing for 2009 seminar fee waiver. 
 
We celebrated our chapter’s 30th anniversary with a tea where members were presented with a commemorative 
pin designed by Marita Burnette.  Past presidents were recognized with a pin that was presented by our SR Di-
rector, Malvina White.  We were honored by ADR, Harriet Davis and Sec. Peggy Beebe, as well as members 
from the Central Florida Chapter. 
 
We enjoyed programs that taught us how to convert stitching patterns to beading, French hand sewing and we 
are continuing the FUN project. 
 
Our Education Chair, Harriet White, is wrapping up a Beginning Hardanger GCC and will start a Drawn and 
Pulled Threads class this summer. 
 
To date we have stitched over 210 samplers for the Habitat homeowners.  We continue to collect pop tops, 
stamps, coupons, and toiletries for the homeless. 
 
Marcia Barrere has taken on a very rewarding project making Kissing Pillows for members of local military being 
deployed.  Coordinating with the ANG chapter and quilting group, we have presented over 50 pillows to the local 
Air Force Base. 
 
Donna McFarland is collecting supplies to make up needlework kits for veterans in the VA center in Tampa. 
 
In June we begin our 5th year of teaching embroidery to children at the summer program at the local library.  Do-
reen Snyder is coordinating this undertaking. 
 

LeMOYNE    Winnie Davies 

We continue to stitch on several projects. Some are stitching on the Sunshine State Sampler. One of our mem-
bers had completed stitching on the Sun Region band sampler and has been working on completing the written 
instructions. 
 
Our quilt group meets monthly, at a member's home and report 'a good time was had by all'. 
 
Two of us were stitching at Marywood Retreat Center at "River Stitch". It was a fun weekend, lots of talking, 
stitching and eating as well as checking out what projects were in the works. The weather was beautiful and 
some spent time shopping in local needlework shops, returning to show off their purchases. 
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 NEAPOLITAN   Betty Baechle 

The winner of this year's "shoe" theme challenge is Karen Rockenbach.  Her winning entry was a crazy quilt pil-
low.  Silk ribbon flowers, quotes, and of course several different styles of shoes were included in this crazy quilt 
pillow.  All entries were creative and beautifully stitched. 
 
The program "Defining Your Style" that was shared with Gulf Coast ANG was a great success.  Joyce Lukomski 
and Jody Adams kept us all entertained for the full day lecture.  We had guests from the east coast of Florida and 
New Jersey in attendance. 
 
Our meeting for May will be held at the Naples Museum of Art.  The museum is hosting a Six Continents of Quilts 
Exhibit.  Lunch at a location to be determined that day.  For those chapters who maybe interested in seeing the 
exhibit in Naples here is the information. The entrance fee is $10.00. The dates are Saturday June 21 through 
Saturday June 30. The museum is located at 5833 Pelican Bay Boulevard, Naples. This is off of US Route 41 
and just north of Pine Ridge Road near Waterside Shopping Center. 
 
The summer months offers us the opportunity to get caught up on our stitching project and think about what to 
contribute to the boutique for the exhibit next year. June, July and August will be stitch-ins. 
 

SAND DOLLAR   Abbie Kverek 

Fourteen of our members enjoyed the River Stitch weekend relaxing and stitching.  We were very impressed with 
the variety of designs and projects the other chapters have done at show and tell evening.  We came back with 
lots of ideas and looking forward to the next retreat. 
 
We continue to meet in the summer for stitch-ins and will work on Habitat Samplers and needlepoint Christmas 
decorations for the children’s Christmas tree at the Atlantic School.  In our spare time we will all work on unfin-
ished projects.. 
 
Our new outreach project is making Bra Purses for the American Breast Cancer Society.  Every purse is individu-
ally decorated with needlework, lace, beads, buttons and bangles.  The finished purses will be displayed and 
auctioned off as a fund raiser for Stride for Life, Daytona area. 
 

SAND DUNES   Cheri Hammer 

Sand Dunes has been busy, busy, busy since the last Sun Region meeting in February.  We’ve had meetings, 
programs, workshops, luncheons, stitch-ins, and numerous other activities! 
 
Every month our chapter holds stitch-ins at a member’s house.  Mostly these stitch-ins are for whatever the 
member wants to stitch, although several of the stitch-ins during this period were held to assemble Christmas 
stockings for stitching, one of our community outreach programs. 
 
For our monthly program, we actually did a three-month long program.  It was a Drawn Thread Tea Towel taught 
by Barbara Harrison.  The first lesson entailed lots of basting and some satin stitching, setting up the areas for 
stitching.  The next month we learned some pulled thread techniques that highlighted some areas on the tea 
towel.  At our final lesson in April, Barb taught us how to withdraw threads – scary!  However, the towels are all 
lovely and we learned a lot. 
 
In February we also had a workshop with Debbie Stiehler, and nationally known teacher.  What a hoot!  During 
the two-day workshop we worked on “American Patchwork”, a flag represented on congress cloth with numerous 
stitches presented in a quilt-like rows.  All of the participants fully enjoyed the class, and many have kept working 
on it since the workshop and are nearly done! 
 
In May we held our annual end of the “stitching year” luncheon.  Now that was a party!  The lunch part was great 
– everyone brought salad fixings and we had a wonderful salad bar.  But we also had the opportunity to shop – 
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the chapter had a white elephant sale fund raiser, so we all got to swap our “treasures”.  Then everyone revealed 
how good (or not so good) they had done on our annual challenge to “Finish Unfinished Needlework”, also 
known as FUN.  There were lots and lots wonderful stitched FUN pieces to admire, and it was clear that every-
one had been working very hard.  But the best part was our 25th anniversary challenge!  2008 is our anniversary 
year, and to commemorate the year we are challenged to finish stitching something old, something new, some-
thing silver, and something “just for you”.  It was so much fun to see everyone pull out pieces in various stages of 
completion, and proclaim that they will be finished by this time next year.  Good luck to all! 
 
It might sound as if we are getting ready to take the summer off, but that is so far from the truth!  We recently 
started To The Acorn, an EGA Group Correspondence Course.  We also began special interest groups for Gay 
Ann Rogers’ Mystery Sampler and Jean Hilton’s Gleneagle.  In the near future we will have a group tackling our 
own Jeanette Rees’ Alphabet Sampler.  And of course, some of us are gluttons for punishment and have signed 
up to do all of these!  We’re going to have a busy summer with lots of meetings and stitch-ins to work on these 
numerous projects. 
 

SANDHILL CRANE  Lynn Pittinger 
Springtime for SANDHILL CRANE saw a busy year drawing to a close.  An enthusiastic group stitched the GCC 
Beginning Hardanger with Judy Nock as their leader.  Another equally enthusiastic group is hard at work on Flor-
entine Ornaments with Ginny Smith leading; they are drawing to a close on this project, having received an ex-
tension earlier in the year.  Next year, we look forward to another GCC Fantasy Remembered. 
 
In March a large number of us visited Elsa Parrish’s shop in Winter Haven.  You know we managed to find some 
goodies that we just had to have.  Elsa and her staff were very gracious, and Elsa even displayed her beautiful 
stitching for us and told some wonderful tales of her early days being certified as a needlearts teacher.  She kit-
ted one of her designs for us and challenged us to stretch ourselves in stitching this canvas.  We had a great 
lunch and returned home, the ride home a lot shorter, it seemed, than the one down. 
 
In April Margaret Kinsey visited our chapter and talked to us about color.  In May we enjoyed our potluck lunch-
eon; stitchers can really cook. 
 
In addition to our outreach to Mid-Florida Services and stitching the samplers for the Habitat homes in Citrus and 
Hernando counties, we have begun stitching the love pillow for our troops. 
 
Stitch-ins will continue over the summer at our meeting location.  During that time some of our ladies will be 
working on the piece that Elsa Parrish gave to us.  It is a super design and will get our creative juices going. 
 

SARASOTA   Cynthia Horr Bugg 

Summer is coming and many of our members have headed north.  The rest of us here in Sarasota Chapter will 
keep busy over these months.  We have five new members since May. 
 
At our last meeting we were fortune to have Eleanor Langlois give us a history of the Penny Rug.  I had never 
heard of this form of stitching. When clothes wore out, the women would make circles from the wool/wool felt ma-
terials and sew them into a design and embellish them.  They used these to make table runners, bed covers, 
chair covers, etc. 
 
In June we will have our Picnic.  I must explain what Picnic means to our members. 1) indoors , 2) air-
conditioning, 3) lots of tasty food prepared by our members, 4) fun and games and surprises.  We all look for-
ward to this day of relaxing and eating and enjoying the company of our fellow members. 
 
We finished our classes in Filet and Hardanger.  It was the first time some of our members cut threads.  Remem-
ber your first experience in cutting threads?  I remember mine.  The first snip was all tension, nerves and a shaky 
hand.  This was followed by a big smile when the piece didn't fall apart. 
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The Sampler group will continue over the summer as will the beading group.  Our beading group is growing and 
growing.  In June Sue Kerndt will teach a pretty crystal bracelet.  In July, Myra Wilson Thorburn will teach a Cab-
bage Rose bracelet and in September Marty Measel will teach Paula Adams pagoda ornament. 
 
At the last meeting we all showed our gratitude to Marion Singleton who had been Habitat Liaison for more years 
then she can remember ( now retired ) and also to Lois Eastman who is our NeoNatal representative for the past 
many, many years.  Marion has retired but only to help Lois by smocking all the little gowns we donate to Sara-
sota Memorial Hospital.  This last meeting, after lunch, the ladies cut, machine sewed, and decorated gowns for 
Sarasota Memorial Hospital NeoNatal Unit. 
 
We also learned that Eleanor Langlois belongs to an art-painting group that decorates boxes.  They donate these 
boxes to the NeoNatal Unit not only at Sarasota Memorial Hospital but to a central location where they distribute 
them to chapters where the demand is more than they can supply.  The boxes are used for parents to keep the 
gowns, and other remembrances of their deceased infant.  Sarasota Memorial has about 12 to 15 deaths at the 
NeoNatal unit a month. 
Arlene Harris our Habitat chairperson donated nine Habitat Banners in April. 
 
If you visited us at the Venice Art Center you may remember the ten stitched shell designs in different tech-
niques. The two panels are now used to educate the public when we have our community outreach at Libraries, 
etc. 
 
Ruth Booth, our liaison for Bethesda House, is still delivering toilettries for the homeless.  If any other chapter 
would like to contribute I would be glad to deliver them to Ruth. 
 
 

Clip & Mail 
 

Sept Region Meeting - Luncheon Reservations 
Sept 28-29, 2007 

 Quality Inn & Suites - New Port Richey, FL 
 

Name _________________________________ Chapter ______________________________ 
 
 

E-Mail _________________________________ Phone: _______________________________ 
 

Mail your reservation and check for $15.00 (payable to Sun Region EGA)  
to be received by Sept 20, 2007 to:  Harriett Davis - ARD/Sun Region 
      939 Page Lane  
      Mt. Dora, FL  32757 
        -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -   
  Y N I will be spending the night    
 
  Y N I need a roommate  
 
  I will be rooming with __________________________________   
 
   Y      N I will be participating in the Sat evening program 



June/July/Aug 2007      The Sun News                           page  14 
 

The Sun News 
Linda Anne Buehler, Editor 
PO Box 4867 
Seaside, FL  32459-4867 

Deliver to: 

 

The current Sun News is accessible via the Sun Region website! 
 

But it is password protected (so that all of our names, addresses, phone numbers and other per-
sonal information are not available to everyone!).  If you don’t already know the password, send an 
email request to:   bear4lb@aol.com (please put Sun News in the subject line). 

 
     If you are an EGA member, you can also get The Sun News mailed to you at a cost of only $5.00 
 per year;  use coupon below. 
  

Subscription to The Sun News  
Please send me the (snail) mailed version of The Sun News: 
Name ____________________________________________________ 
Address __________________________________________________ 
   ___________________________________________________ 
Chapter ______________________________ 
Send to: Linda Anne Buehler, Sun News Editor, PO Box 4867, Seaside, FL 32459-4867 
and enclose check for $5 payable to Sun Region EGA. 


